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'Non-resident' bank account holders using Japan Post Bank

for payments from Kyushu University.
(International students who have been in Japan for less than 6 months)

Due to banking procedures,
Deposits may be delayed for several more days!

By the law(Foreign Exchange and Foreign Trade Act), many Japanese banks are now strictly
required to verify remittances to 'non-resident' bank accounts.

Therefore, in many cases, additional confirmations from the bank regarding the detail of
payment are added.

Please note that this procedure may delay the deposit to your bank account by a few business
days beyond the scheduled date.

After 6 months from the date of entry into Japan, it is possible to change the status of

'residence’.
Please make sure to change your account settings to ‘resident’ status at the bank counter. If
you change your status, the deposit to your account will not be delayed.




